The City Council of the City of Princeton, Iowa met for a Regular meeting on Thursday, June 9, 2022, at 6:00 p.m. Mayor Kernan presided. Roll Call: Present: Stutting, Woomert, Phares, McDonough, Wolfe. Motion to approve consent agenda was made by McDonough and seconded by Phares. Roll Call: All Ayes. MC.

PUBLIC COMMENTS:
Resident asked Woomert where she was at with the projects on River Drive. Woomert stated the city will have to get a GO Bond to pay for the updating of River Drive, Lost Grove Road, and 5th St. Resident asked if the roads will be resurfaced or to the level of the manhole covers. Woomert stated she wants it done right because she wants to blacktop it. A concerned citizen asked about the golf carts, 4-wheelerss and side by sides riding through town. Mayor Kernan stated it was an issue with enforcement. Concerned residents and Council members discussed railroad merger issues. Council decided the clerks would put the Docket # and link on the city website and Facebook for the residents to write to the Safety Transportation Board
NEW BUSINESS:
Mayor Kernan asked Council Phares for an update on the Police Chief applications. Phares stated they received 3 applicants and all 3 will be interviewed starting on Wednesday. Mayor Kernan welcomed Bri Smith the chair of the Princeton Park Board. Public Works Foreman Rindler expressed Concerns with the amount of shade over the park and the muddy mess and the two former employees’ memorials that are in that location. Park Board member Betsy Wolfe stated that shade is needed for an attraction. Stutting voiced her concerns about the memorials as well. Wolfe stated that it would be in front of the memorials. Rindler also voiced concerns about bites, and other legal matters. Council McDonough stated she wanted better plans of exact fence placement. Mayor Kernan stated there needs to be a bid from ICAP for insurance coverage. Wolfe stated the money needs to be used before the end of the fiscal year and that is why we are doing the bid a year before breaking any ground on starting the dog park, the money will be used as a down payment and a contract will be written for the remaining amount. A motion was made by Woomert to approve the location of the dog park to be at Woomert Park and was seconded by Wolfe. Roll Call: 3 Ayes. 2 Nays. (Stutting, McDonough) MC

A motion was made by Wolfe to approve the Wilson bid for the dog park fence and was seconded by Woomert. Roll Call: 4 Ayes. 1 Nay (McDonough) MC

Council Woomert stated the number of children on golf carts the last week is way too high. All city staff is now required to take pictures of said children and turn into the Officer Carter. Carter will cite parents after that. Clerks will put rules on water bill and city cites as well.
RESOLUTION:
A motion was made by McDonough to approve RESOLUTION 2022-09, A RESOLUTION APPROVING SALARIES FOR FY 23 and was seconded by Phares. Roll Call: All Ayes. MC

REPORT OF COMMITTEES:
Public Safety – TOMRV bike ride Saturday June 11, 2022, and fireman’s breakfast to follow. Woomert stated the fire department will now be taking more training to cover railroad accidents.
Visioning – Council Wolfe stated there will be a meeting June 15, 2022
Trails – Iowa DOT contact will be point of contact for MRT and TASA funds. FY23 members elected Abbie Bruns to serve as the chair for the city trail board. Tentative date for 5k will be in October board needs to approve with Go Fish. Trail board is hoping to have a mini triathlon in June 2023 at lost grove lake.
Community Center – Council Stutting shared the community center met with the Yoga Group and they have a plan to start a donation box going forward. Stutting also shared the free sign that was donated when the digital sign was purchased is ready and will cost roughly $875 to install. Mayor Kernan asked Stutting to use the approximate $10,000 to replace the air conditioner and furnace.
Summerfest – Council Phares shared there will be a tentative schedule shared next month. There will be games, vendors, all different family activities. Public Works Foreman asked if River Drive will be closed during SummerFest. Council stated that it would be by resolution. Rindler asked if there will be Port-o-Potties available. Phares stated Herman had contact with them, but he will follow up.
CLOSING COMMENTS:
With nothing further to discuss the meeting adjourned at 6:52 p.m.
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